Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: September 12, 2018

In attendance: Ned Panfile, Kevin Lanahan, Stan Witczak, Melissa Wojcik, Nancy Rodrigues & Bruce DiBisceglie (dept chair).
1. Communications
a. August 2018 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes were approved. 
i. Minutes and agendas have been posted to the Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Kevin shared a letter and ordinance from Mendham Township that creates two position to their Recreation Advisory Committee.

ii. Joyce asked Bruce to set up a meeting, per the Borough Council to examine any issues that could occur with traffic and/or parking as it relates to the WMSC proposal to convert the tennis courts adjacent to the EMY building into a multi-use turf field.
iii. Vinnie Lasorsa, representing Twin Boro Bears football, is looking to use and line Franklin Field for football practices. Vinnie has been in contact with Ned Panfile, Mendham HS Athletic Director.

iv. Amy Johanson has communicated with Bruce for 2018 summer events to submit for the annual Municipal Alliance Grant. The MBRC has been compliant by raising D.A.R.E. awareness by cross-promoting D.A.R.E. with all summer concert events.

c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended the August 9th Mendham Borough Director Staff meeting.

1. Jeff Cooper reported that the sign for Borough Park will be in place soon. 

2. Bruce reported that per Mayor and Attorney, all political parties can march in our parade without restrictions per the First Amendment of the US Constitution. 

3. Day Camp has concluded. Bruce will work with Sue Giordano to deliver a final financial report. 

4. Bruce reported that one concert and one movie had to be cancelled due to weather. The movie will be carried over to next summer at no additional cost to the Borough. The license is good for 365 days. 

5. Bruce reported that the MBRC is looking into Finance, Parking and Maintenance issues regarding the Field Turf proposal. Residents will be polled and a possible Pickle Ball Court is being considered to replace the volleyball court.

6. Bruce reported that the MBRC will be proposing a “Walk of Fame” to honor Grand Marshals with a memorial brink as a walk-up to the gazebo.

ii. Bruce attended the August 30 Mendham Borough Director Staff meeting.
1. Bruce asked Chief Camoia if there were any issues with protestors towards Rodney Frelinghuysen at the 2017 Labor Day parade. There were none and a section was reserved for protestors. The same area will be arranged for 2018.

2.  Joyce reported that a group of tennis-playing residents circulated a petition to support the reclamation of the two Park & Orchard tennis courts while agreeing with the conversion of the EMT/Firehouse courts to multi-use Field Turf:

3. The MBPD will be donating a pavilion at Mountain View Pond this year.

4. Bruce reported that the IB students have not followed up with the volleyball project that was due to be completed in June 2018. Bruce will contact students that this project is off the table.
5. Bruce reported that the AEDs need to be checked for possible recalls. Chief Camoia reported that the review of AEDs had been taken care of.

iii. Bruce attended the Sept 6 Borough Council meeting:

1. The Borough Council will be proposing an ordinance to clarify the Grand Marshal selection process.
2. The Field Turf proposal was discussed:

a. Residents have responded supporting the Field Turf and supporting reclamation of all four courts for tennis.
b. Dave Sharkey stated that the lighted tennis courts were not as high a priority as initially thought.

c. John Andrews supported the Field Turf proposal with reclamation of the Park & Orchard courts for tennis. Brad Badel and John Andrus agreed.

d. Residents spoke during the public portion supporting the Field Turf proposal as well, as long as the Park & Orchard courts are replaced as new tennis courts. It was noted that the two private courts were preferable as opposed to the two side-by-side courts.
e. Bruce stated that with the proper funding, the Park & Orchard courts can be completed in 2019 while the Field Turf can be completed by the end of winter 2019.

f. Eric Inglis will have the WMSC conduct parking and traffic studies at Ralston to give comparable data.

g. Bruce stated that Pickle Ball is still a possibility for the lighted area next to the basketball court. This will give tennis players an alternative for tennis after dark. 

h. Mayor Henry asked the WMSC for patience as the Borough moves forward.

i. Dave Sharkey stated that the Labor Day Parade was very well done and Christine Glassner stated that the move of the band from gazebo to the 50/50 tent was successful.

j. Laura Montenegro inquired about the construction of a bridge on Patriots Path to replace stepping stones. John Andrus said that Patriots Path is a Morris County trail and the question should be referred to the County Trail Grant Program.

2. Labor Day Parade Review: 

a. Kevin requested that police barricades be set up at the turn from East Main to Mountain Ave. Spectators are running into the street for candy and are coming close to marchers.
b. Kevin also asked that we return to having a ‘spotter’ on foot ahead of the Phoenix House to inform of actual parade order to reflect last minute changes in order due to no-shows and last minute additions. 

3. Field Turf Proposal Update: 

a. The Borough Council approved the Field Turf plan. (see 1,c,iii,2 above)
b. Ned address the claim that the High School tennis courts have been being closed:

i. This is a temporary closure as people have been walking their dogs on the tennis courts leaving canine waste. Courts will be unlocked once the issue is resolved.

4. Home Decorating Contest: 

a. Bruce reminded all about the proposal in 2017 to host a Home Decorating Contest for residents during the holidays near the end of December. The MBRC will launch for the 2018 holiday season.
b. The MBRC will develop rules, prizes, and deadlines at the October meeting. The MBA will be approached for ideas and prizes. 

c. The contest is for resident decorations only; no commercially decorated entries will be included.

d. There will be a form created for residents to officially submit for judging. Only submitted entries will be considered.

e. The MBRC will collectively judge the entries/categories. 

f. Decorations must adhere to all Borough ordinances. 

5. Prior Business: 

a. Bruce re-iterated the “Walk of Fame” idea using memorial bricks leading up to the gazebo.
b. The Day Camp operated at a deficit of approximately $1,475 for 2018. Bruce reported this as an anomaly in a year that saw pay-raises of 19% and additional safety staffing. Total income decreased by 1% from 2017 while expenses due to competitive pay increase rose expenses by 3% (Payroll increase was 5%). Bruce and Amanda already have plans in place to address deficit for 2019. 
6. New Business:   
a. Kevin’s idea about adding students to the MBRC was discussed:

i. Possible two-year term for juniors and seniors only

ii. Should be Borough resident and attending Mendham High School, Delbarton, Gill St. Bernard’s, Villa Walsh, Kent Place, etc.

iii. Students must apply for the position.

iv. Idea must be approved by the Borough Mayor & Council.

b. A question arose from the Grand Marshal ordinance 07-2018. 

i. Must the Grand Marshal be a Mendham Borough resident? 

ii. Should we consider Morris County dignitaries who have benefited the Borough? (ex. Bucco, Frelinghuysen?)   
iii. Kevin suggested a post-parade celebration for the Grand Marshal immediately after the parade at Pastime Club? Phoenix House? Luncheon? 

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, WEDNESDAY, October 10, 2018 at the Phoenix House
